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Privacy Notice Layer 2
Sure Start Children’s Centres in Cumbria
Local Authorities (LAs), the Secretary of State for Children, Schools and Families and Department For Education (DFE) (the government department which deals with education and children’s services) Her Majesty's Chief Inspector of Education and the Office for Standards in Education (Ofsted) all process information on children in order to help administer education and children’s services and in doing so have to comply with the Data Protection Act 1998.  This means that the data held about children must only be used for specific purposes allowed by law.  We are therefore writing to tell you about the types of data held, why that data is held, and to whom it may be passed on.

The Sure Start Children’s Centres collect information on children and their families in order to meet the families’ needs by providing them with the most appropriate support services. It also uses statistical information to assess how well the Centre as a whole is doing.  This information includes contact details, attendance information, and characteristics such as ethnic group, special educational needs and any other relevant information collected on the registration form. Sure Start Children’s Centres are required to input this data onto the Local Authorities secure database.  
This information is held by the Local Authority (LA) who uses it to derive statistics from to inform various decisions on service level and quality.  The statistics are used in such a way that individual children cannot be identified from them.  The LA will submit statistical information to the DFE and to agencies that are prescribed by law such as Ofsted to inform them of the progress made by the LA and Sure Start Children’s Centres.
The Secretary of State for Children, Schools and Families and Department For Education (DFE) use anonymous statistical information about children for research purposes, to allocate funds, to inform, influence and improve education policy and to monitor the performance of the education and children’s services as a whole.  

Children, as data subjects, have certain rights under the Data Protection Act 1998, including a general right of access to personal data held on them, with parents exercising this right on their behalf if they are too young to do so themselves.  This is called a Subject Access Request and if you wish to access the personal data held about your child and family, then please contact the Local Authority at; Cumbria County Council, Information Compliance Team, Lower GaolYard,TheCourts.Carlisle.CA38NA.

Tel 01228 221234        Fax  01228 226706            Email  foi-dp@cumbria.gov.uk
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